FATHER NICHOLAS GROSS COUNCIL, # 12596 Mackville, WI KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

NEWSLETTER / MEETING MINUTES March 16, 2025

- ➤ This meeting was held after the 8:45 mass and the pancake breakfast. It was called to order by Grand Knight Ervin Van Camp at 11:20 and was opened with the Our Father prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance to the United States of America. Also present were our Deputy Grand Knight Randy Van Camp, Treasurer Fred Ringel, Trustee Frank Witt, Warden Dan Kreutzberg, Jerry Ebben, Kevin Flood, John Baum, Vic Salm, Dave Wittlin, and Financial Secretary Mark Vosters.
- ➤ The Feb. 16, 2025 meeting minutes were read and approved.
- ➤ Treasurer Report: Fred provided a typed report and verified the balances for both checking accounts for the periods of Feb. 16 to March 16. In the expense account, there were two deposits of totaling \$1000 -\$600 from dues and \$400 from 2/16 breakfast proceeds. There were two withdrawals totaling \$791.00 from the expense-\$400 for expenses for the Feb pancake breakfast and \$391 for lunch at Romy's. The charity account had a withdrawal of \$25 for Dave Wagner's memorial and a deposit of \$55 from the 2/16 breakfast proceeds. Today's breakfast grossed \$714.50, for a profit of \$464.50 after expenses of \$250.
- The ID drive (Tootsie Roll Drive) will be April 4,5,6 at Festival Food, Northland.
- Following up on the purpose of today's breakfast as posted on the donation table, Vic motioned, seconded by Frank, to donate \$250 each to Don who had a kidney transplant, and to Mary and Ron who will be having open heart surgeries. All approved.
- Next meeting will be April 27 after the 9:45 mass or possibly after a brat/burger fry if we decide to have one on that day.
- After a motion to adjourn, the meeting ended at 12:10, closing with the Father McGivney prayer.